
 

 

2024 Gosnells Primary School  

Faction Athletics Carnival 
 

PARENT INFORMATION FOR ATHLETICS FACTION CARNIVAL  
 

 

Dear Parent/Guardian, 

I am pleased to provide you with the following details regarding our 2024 FACTION 

ATHLETICS CARNIVAL to be held at school on FRIDAY 6th September on the main oval.  

 

Our faction carnival is the biggest day at our school, and we are excited to have our Kindy 

students involved. 

 

Our team names and faction colours are Air – Maar (yellow), Water - Kabi (blue), Fire - Kaarl 

(red) and Earth - Boodja (green). Your child’s teacher will inform you what faction your little 

athlete is in. 

 

Students can show their faction pride by wearing a faction shirt. If you do not have a 

Gosnells Faction polo, a plain shirt (no graphics) in your faction colour is fine. 

 

All of the Kindy students will be running in a 60-metre race and a team game. 

 

The pre-primary to year 2 students will also be out at the same time; they will have some 

different games to play so your child can sit, watch, and enjoy what they will be doing 

when they become a fulltime student next year. 

 

As Friday is a yellow group day, we would love it if as many blue group students can make 

it too. If your child is in the blue group, please let their teacher know if they will be attending 

and record their name on the sign-up sheet on the classroom door.  

 

The Kindy students will be sitting under their own tent with their teachers in the middle of the 

oval. 

 

The carnival for K-2 starts at 8:40am (please be at school by no later than 8:15am as the 

students will need to be assembled for a march out to the oval at 8:30am) and will finish 

around 10.30am (recess on the day). After recess, it’s the senior carnival 3-6 which you are 

welcome to stay and watch particularly if you have an older child attending. If your child is 

in Blue group, they will need to be picked up promptly when the K-2 Carnival is finished.  

 

Please do not hesitate to contact the school if you have any further questions. 

 

Kind Regards, 

 

Stephanie Cockerill 

Physical Education Specialist Teacher  


